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On June 28, 2015 detectives from the Eureka Police Department responded to Indian Island to investigate a 
shooting that occurred on private property.  
 
Detectives have since learned that the shooting occurred after a resident confronted the suspect, a 
trespasser to the island, who arrived via kayak sometime during the homeowner’s absence.  
 
Soon after, he noticed a man he did not recognize sitting adjacent to his house. The man (later determined to 
be the suspect) had his back to the victim. The victim called out to the suspect and told him he was 
trespassing and that he needed to leave. At that point, the suspect abruptly stood and turned to face the 
victim. In one hand the man held a bottle of liquor, in the other he held a machete.    
 
The victim again told the man to leave, at which point the suspect raised the machete over his head and 
began to advance on the victim, from about 10 yards away. As the suspect did so, he threatened to kill the 
victim. At the time, the victim was lawfully carrying a handgun. In response to the suspect’s physical and 
verbal threats to kill the victim, he drew and discharged two rounds at the suspect as he was advancing 
toward the victim.  Both rounds struck the suspect in the torso, effectively stopping his advance.  
 
The victim then called ‘911’. He also began administering first aid to the suspect, despite being verbally 
threatened again while doing so. (The suspect reportedly later thanked the victim for administering first aid.) 
The kayak which the suspect is believed to have arrived on, is believed to have been reported stolen earlier 
this month.       
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Two fisherman, who heard the commotion from across the channel, came to investigate and ended up 
helping administer first-aid. They also stayed and assisted with transporting emergency responders back and 
forth during the initial phase of this investigation.  
 
The suspect was transported to a local hospital and is expected to survive his injuries. A case will be 
forwarded to the District Attorney for review in this matter. The names of the involved parties will be released 
due to an ongoing investigation.     
 
The Eureka Police Department would like to thank the following people for their assistance in this 
investigation: Harbor Commissioner Suzie Howser, Captain Leroy Zerlang & Crew, as well as fishermen 
Steven Ramsey and Art Barrett.                  .    
  
 
Anyone with information concerning this incident should call or come to the Eureka Police Department. The 
number for Criminal Investigations Section is (707) 441-4032.   
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